Congregation Council Minutes March 25, 2024

Present: Pastor Martin, Kerrill Foster, Jerry Depalmo, Jim Rengert, Sadie Smith, Jerry
Young

Excused: Mary Billy, Greta Blegvad, Sally Finck, John Grangaard

Kerrill Foster gave the Treasurer’s Report. Jim moved to accept, Jerry D. seconded.
Motion approved. Kerrill has been exploring options for online giving. She is planning
to invest some funds in CD’s to earn interest.

Jim reported about the rental properties. The Hudson Avenue house has been leased
after major renovations and cleaning. Thanks go to Jim, Diane Ganz, and Julie Hippen
for all their hard work getting the house ready. An open house is planned for April 13
and 14, times to be announced. The new renters are moving in on the 15th.

Jerry D. has donated smart locks for all of the church’s rental properties.

Pastor Martin presented his report. He is planning to work on creating a picture
directory. He will also be going through the office stuff to see what needs to stay and
what can go and will be looking for things that can go in the rummage sale on April 19 &
20.

New light bulbs have been installed in the sanctuary. They were purchased with some
of the money willed to St. Paul’s by Gladys Schoffner.

A representative from the Coalition of Care will be at the next council meeting.

Volunteer opportunities for various needs at St. Paul’s will be posted in the coming
weeks.

The next meeting will be April 29, 2024, at 7 P.M.
The meeting closed with prayer.

Respectfully submitted,
Sadie Smith



